Seminar on the 100th Anniversary 

World Missionary Conference, Edinburgh 1910-2010

15 – 17 July 2010

REPORT

On behalf of the Association of Theological Education in Myanmar and Myanmar Ecumenical Institute (MCC), I am so pleased to give an official report on the recent seminar to the Ecumenical Theological Education, WCC and Church of Scotland. The financial statement is also attached.

A Joint Seminar:  The year 2010 is the 100th Anniversary of the first World Missionary Conference, held in Edinburgh in 1910. In commemoration of the historic event, a seminar on the 100th Anniversary World Missionary Conference, Edinburgh 1910-2010 was jointly organized from 15 – 17 July 2010 in the Ecumenical Sharing Center (MCC), Yangon. The kind sponsorship comes from ETE, WCC and Church of Scotland. 
Participants:  57 church leaders and theologians (among whom 20 women) joined the seminar. We are so glad to have Prof. Dr. R. R. Ganzevoort from Netherlands and Sister Tammy Saberon, RC (Philippines-Yangon) during the seminar. The main topic of the seminar was “Unity in Mission” which was explored from different perspectives, such as Roman Catholic Perspective, Historical Perspective, Missiological Perspective and Ecumenical Perspective. Each paper was followed by response and group discussions on the questions made by paper presenters.   
A keynote address was offered by Rev. Dr. Verena Gruter, Desk of Mission Studies, Association of Protestant Churches and Missions in Germany (EMW) on the topic, “Mission and Unity”. The seminar gave the participants a better understanding on the issues -ecumenism, unity and mission which Christians in Myanmar desperately in need as we strife for unity amidst of socio-religio-cultural diversity.
Recommendations and suggestions:  Among other comments and suggestions I bring out the followings. 

· This was the first time to have a get together of church leaders/theologians from various denominations including Roman Catholic leaders and colleagues. Sister Saberon has deeply expressed her heartfelt thanks to the organizing bodies and sponsors of the seminar as she gained new insights during the seminar in tems of ecuminism.

· Recommended to organize this kind of seminar/workshop at least once in two years and invite RC and Evangelical groups. This time, only few friends from Evangelical friends in Myanmar did appear due to the communication gap.
· Suggested member schools under ATEM umbrella to accept applicants from other seminaries. Entrusted ATEM to work out this agenda as necessary.

· Agreed to publish all the papers, responses and main points of the discussions in a book form. 

· All participants expressed their heartiest thanks to Rev. Dr. Dietrich Werner (ETE, WCC) and Church of Scotland who managed the fund (Ks. 1433170/-) for this historic end. I will send the copy of the book to your office when it is done.   
Financial 
Receipt

1. Ecumenical Theological Education, WCC (2,000 SFR)
Ks. 1636000

2. Church of Scotland US$ 2000)



Ks. 1789400

Total



Ks. 3425400

Payment

1. Honorarium & travel subsidy




Ks.  848000

2. Meal







Ks.  425000

3. Room Rent, MCC





Ks.    90000

4. 5% to ATEM






Ks.  150000

5. Xerox copies/papers/stationery



Ks.    80180

6. Meal with guests





Ks.    16800

7. 12v ups battery





Ks.    18000

8. Purified Water, Tissue paper, etc



Ks.    29300

9. Lunch







Ks.    29090

10. MCMC, MECF Taxi





Ks.      7500

11. Yoyomay






Ks.    25000

12. Love gift






Ks.    22500




13. Photos and Mobile phone Card



Ks.    28100

14. Screen and air fresher





Ks.    25800

15. Lunch with Dr Verena




Ks.    34225

16. Dinner- Dr Verena & Peter




Ks.    20095

17. Preparatory / meetings




Ks.    17000

18. Transportation for Dr Verena (10 – 20 July)


Ks.    52950

19. Communication charges




Ks.      8000

20. Miscellaneous 





Ks.    25390

Total


Ks. 1992230

Cash in hand

Ks. 1433170

Sd/








Sd/

Lal Tin Hre







Than Tha  Htay

Local Organizer






Treasurer

